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Serving our Hunt Club Community since 2009 

600-2 Lorry Greenberg Drive, 
Ottawa, ON  K1G 5H6

www.ottawadentist.ca 

Dr. Vineet Sidhu

New Patients Welcome

We also offer DIRECT BILLING to your insurance. 
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Lorry  Greenberg

(with new patient 
exam and cleaning)

Free
Whitening

Cal l   613-736-5000
Book your appointment today!

Your family deserves to smile with confidence!

The Hunt Club Park Community 
Association (HCPCA) will be hold-
ing its Annual General Meeting 
(AGM) via ZOOM on Tuesday, 
September 27, 2022  at 7:00 pm. 
As you may know, HCPCA is the 
volunteer organization that holds 
the Summer and Winter Festivals 
at Elizabeth Manley Park. This 
year, we were excited to have a 
Summer Festival after a two year 
absence and look forward to our 

Winter Festival in February.
We meet monthly with the City 
Councillor’s Office for our ward 
and keep connected with our lo-
cally elected members in the pro-
vincial and federal parliaments. 
We participate in city planning 
meetings and we host informa-
tion sessions to deal with local 
concerns we may have as a com-
munity. We keep connected with 
our Community Police Officers 
and with our local Neighbourhood 
Watches. 
To join us for the AGM and/or the 
first meeting of the newly ap-
pointed Board, please e-mail 
huntclubpark@gmail.com and we 
will send you the agenda and co-
ordinates for the ZOOM meeting. 

If you cannot join us for the AGM, 
there is still an opportunity to join 
us in our monthly meetings held 
every fourth Tuesday each month. 
Just send us a message and we 
can send you the relevant infor-
mation. We look forward to hear-
ing your ideas to influence rele-
vant change in our community in 
the 2022/2023 year.
To find out more about the HCP-
CA, please check out our website 
at:
http://www.huntclubpark.org or 
our FaceBook Page:
https://www.facebook.com/
huntclubpark/

FOR MORE INFORMATION: 	

huntclubpark@gmail.com

Hunt Club Park Community Association

https://www.huntclubpark.ca/

https://twitter.com/HuntClubParkCA
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A perfect event and a perfect example.
 SNOWBLAST 2017, taking place this 

Saturday at Elizabeth Manley Park, is not 
perfect. No such event really can be. It is 
however, the perfect event to present a perfect 
example of the importance of volunteers to the 
community. SNOWBLAST 2017 is a carnival 
primarily developed for the community of Hunt 
Club Park but enthusiastically welcoming of 
everyone from everywhere.

The concept on an annual event called 
‘SNOWBLAST’ was originated as a way to 
encourage the families, friends and neighbours 
of Hunt Club Park to emerge from the cozy 
cocoon of their homes to enjoy some mid-
winter fresh air, social interaction, physical 
activities, alternate entertainment and outdoor 
fun. As so often happens, the event began to 
grow. 

Organizers began to find that with the 
success of each past year, each next year 
required follow-up, new ideas, new attractions 
and activities and many more hours of 
planning, discussion, preparation, administra-
tion and the contribution of more and more 
people. And that’s a good thing. Or at least it 
should be for a healthy, caring community.

SNOWBLAST 2017:
Volunteers

An event such as SNOWBLAST, which is 
entirely the product of the community and its 
citizens and created for the community and its 
citizens, is by its very nature non-profit. It was 
not created to make a profit and no one is 
intended to make any money at all, let alone 
any profit. Therefore, the contingency of hiring 
staff to run the event is simply not a consider-
ation. To be successful, the event relies heavily 
on the contribution of volunteers from the 
community.   

Those who volunteer during the birth of an 
event such as SNOWBLAST often find that the 
mounting total of hours they must commit 
grows to become a burden. Thus, for such 
events to continue, to grow and to diversify, 
new volunteers are essential. 

But that’s not only true of one given event 
like SNOWBLAST. Successful communities 
rely on volunteers of all kinds, for a broad range 
of activities, all year round. Some volunteers 
are required to diminish their contributions due 
to age, illness, career or a change in the family 
dynamic. Some simply move out of the 
community.  For this reason, communities like 
Hunt Cub Park represented by the Hunt Club 
Park Community Association will always 
welcome new volunteers.  

An unattributed quote summarizes the issue 
nicely… “Volunteering is the ultimate exercise 

in democracy. You vote in elections on Election 
Day, but when you volunteer, you vote for the 
kind of community you want to live in every-
day!”

What kind of community do you want to 
live in? Can you offer a few hours here or there 
to help your community be the place you want 
it to be? If you have some time, a skill or access 
to tools or resources that you can apply to the 
success of your community, to the comfort, 
safety and security of your family and neigh-
bours and if doing so would make you happy, 
the Hunt Club Park Community Association 
would love to hear from you.   Please drop us a 
line at huntclubpark@gmail.com.
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Call us for all your 
insurance needs:

Home, Auto, Business, Life, 
Accident & Sickness, R.R.S.P.
Critical Illness

We reside in your 
community: 

Loide:  loidea@canopyinsurance.com
Peter:   peterg@canopyinsurance.com
Frank:  frankg@canopyinsurance.com

2000 Thurston Dr. Suite 5B. Ottawa, On. K1G 4K7.
Telephone: (613) 521-8626

We are located in the heart of Hunt Club Park 
Serving our community for over 42 years

We can serve you in: English, French, Italian 
Helping our clients has always been our priority

We represent various insurance companies

houses were scheduled between January 16 and 
25. Notice of these open houses was included
on HCPCA’s website.   Ongoing developments
will be reported through the HCPCA website
and in future editions of the HCPCA newsletter.

2. ROAD IMPROVEMENTS

Resurfacing of roads – Ottawa Budget
2016 included dollars to resurface roads. 
Blohm Drive, from Johnston Road to Hunt 
Club Road, will be resurfaced in 2017.  

3. SPEED REDUCTIONS

Traffic Calming Measures - Traffic safety is
a priority in our community.  Through the 
City’s Temporary Traffic Calming Measures 
Program, traffic calming solutions are available 
to help reduce roadway speeds, particularly on 
local roads.   Residents will recall the Flex-
stakes that were installed on Blohm to slow 
speeds around St-Thomas Moore School. 
HCPCA will continue to work with Councillor 
Deans to make use of the program as required.

4. NEW OTTAWA CENTRAL LIBRARY

The Ottawa Public Library (OPL) received

1. COMMUNITY IMPROVEMENTS  &
SAFETY

Bruff Park

Ottawa Budget 2016 was responsive to the 
June 2016 public consultation  to replace 
existing play structures in Bruff Park.  The park 
will include an accessible senior climb struc-
ture for children ages 5 to 12, an accessible 
junior climb structure for children ages 10 
months to 5 years, a sandbox, and a swing set 
that includes an accessible swing. The concept 
plan can be viewed at Councillor Deans” Ward 
office at the Greenboro Community Centre. 
Construction is expected  to begin in early 2017 
with an opening before summer, weather 
dependent.    

In celebration of Canada’s 150th birthday, 
Bruff Park will benefit from the Canada 150 
Maple Grove initiative.  Under this initiative, a 
total of 150 trees will be planted in Bruff and 
Reston Park.

Multi use Pathway

Thanks to federal public transit infrastruc-
ture dollars, pedestrians and cyclists in the 
community will be pleased with the repave-
ment of portions of the Greenboro Neighbor-
hood multi use pathway.  The plan for 2017 is to 
repave the pathway from Albion road to Lorry 
Greenberg Drive.  The goal is to have the 
pathway repaved up to Hawthorne.  The Hunt 
Club Park Community Associaiton (HCPCA) 
will continue to work with Councillor Deans to 
make this a priority for 2018.

Changes to Ottawa Policy Service Model

 Since October 2016, John Weerdenburg, a 
board member of the HCPCA, has served on 
the Community Advisory Board established by 
the City and Ottawa Police Services as a means 
to consult communities of interest on the imple-
mentation of changes to the Ottawa Police 
Service Model.  So far, significant consulting 
dollars and effort have been spent to review 
police activities and resources and examine 
proposed changes to more effectively use 
police resources.  Proposed changes include 
improvements to the police call and communi-
cations centre, expanded online services, and 
establishing new priorities for responding to 
calls.  

In addition, the Advisory Board has 
recently reviewed other changes, including 
changes that will be implemented starting on 
January 23, to the delivery of community polic-
ing. The Advisory Board’s recommendations 
included improved communication of these 
changes as a key element of implementation, in 
particular as to changes in community policing. 
To that end, four community consultation open 

Civic Affairs

City Council approval 
on February 8, 2017 to 
develop a new 216,000 
square-foot Ottawa 
Central Library joint 
facility with Library 
and Archives Canada 
(LAC) at 557 Welling-
ton Street. City Coun-
cil further approved a 
d e s i g n - b i d - b u i l d
procurement process as 
well as approval in 
principle for the City-
funded $99 million of 
the $168 million 
facility.

A library for the 
future, the Ottawa 
Central Library will be 
a “creative place-
maker” that inspires 
learning, sparks curios-
ity, and connects 
people.  The joint 
facility will be a one-
of-a-kind destination 
for residents and 
visitors – both a civic 
and national landmark.

City Council’s 
decision gives author-
ity to proceed with next 
steps, including:

• Negotiation of the Relationship Agreement
with Library and Archives Canada;

• Development of a funding strategy, including
seeking both federal and provincial infrastruc-
ture grants, before final project authority is
provided;

• Investigation of options to dispose of the
existing assets at 120 Metcalfe Street / 191
Laurier Ave West;

• Initiation of the procurement process for
design (pending final project authority); and,

• Completion of a detailed study into parking
requirements for the joint facility.
The Government of Canada will make a
decision regarding Library and Archives
Canada’s participation in the joint facility in
spring 2017.

5. ON THE HORIZON

Future editions of the Newsletter will report
on developments related to the expansion of the 
expansion of the Trillium Line; the expansion 
of the Airport Parkway and Lester Road; the 
South Bank Street Redevelopment; and, efforts 
to make Walkley Road more livable
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We have seen a sig-
nificant emphasis on 
mental health and 
wellbeing both for our 
life-at-home and our 
life-at-work. Mental 
health is our emotional, 
psychological, and social 
well-being affecting how 
we think and feel and 
impacting everything 
from how we interact 
with others to the deci-
sions we make. Mental 
Illness is health condi-
tions such as anxiety or 
depression that affect 
our thinking, feelings, 
moods, or behaviours. 
One of the biggest 
challenges is figuring out 
how to talk about men-
tal health and wellbeing 
with friends or family 
members for whom 
we may be concerned. 
There are a number of 
local resources, often 
at no cost, that can be 
accessed for advice on 
mental health and well-
being. Some of these 
are: 

The Link’s How to Ask for 
Help

The Walk-in Counselling 
Clinic

Ottawa Public Health’s 
Guidance and Directory 
for Mental Health Ser-
vices and Resources in 
Ottawa

Directory of Mental 
Health Services in Otta-
wa-Carleton

Distress Centre of Otta-
wa and Region

If you have the financial
resources, another pro-
gram is LivingWorks. 

LivingWorks was started 
in Calgary in 1983 and 
is now a global provider 
that is recognized for 
their wellbeing train-
ing programs for both 
families and organiza-
tions. They have proven 
evidence-based self-
harm prevention training 
solutions that focus on 
creating networks of 
safety for those in crisis. 
One of our community 
members wanted to 
share that they had suc-
cess with this program 
when reached out to 
close friends who were 
struggling with their 
wellbeing.

Make Mental Health and 
Wellbeing a Priority
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The 2022 Ottawa municipal election is scheduled to be held on Monday, October 24, 2022. As of Au-
gust 31, 2022 the list of  Candidates for City Councillor – Ward 10 Gloucester-Southgate are:

				    Aria Alavi 		  www.ariaalavi.ca
				    Jessica Bradley 	 www.bradley2022.ca
				    Taylor Houstoun 	 www.taylorh.ca
				    Hussein Mahmoud 	 www.votehussein.ca 
				    Ron Keays 		  www.ward10.org/
				    John Redins 		  www.johnredins.com 

The Hunt Club Park Community Association will be hosting a Ward 10  All Candidates Debate on 
Tuesday October 4, 2002 at the Greenbopro Community Centre. If you are interested in attending 

please e-mail huntclubpark@gmail.com  and let us know. The room has a capacity of 90.

If you have a questions for the candidates please e-mail it to huntclubpark@gmail.com before
October 1, 2022.



Scouts Canada is the country's leading youth organization. For more than 100 years, we have brought a world of 
adventure, outdoor experience and friendship to 17 million Canadian youth.  Scouts have a lot of fun discovering 
new things and experiences they wouldn't have elsewhere. Along the way they develop into capable, confident 
and well-rounded individuals, better prepared for success in the world.  Scouting offers a world where you can 
discover the best in yourself and the best in others. Dollar for dollar, our programs provide significant value. They 
run all year round and offer adventures that youth will remember for a lifetime!
www.scouts.ca / www.myscouts.ca

We received our charter in 1972.   Our 
Group is part of Scouts Canada, 
Canada’s leading youth organization, 
offering fun and exciting outdoor 
adventure for youth (boys & girls) ages 
5-26 in communities across Canada!

Find out more about the 
137th Ottawa Scouts Group at:
www.137thottawascouts.com

• Are you thinking about a career working with children?
• Are you passionate about making a difference in the lives of 

the youth in our community?
• Are you Interested in a fun, adventurous and impactful 

volunteer opportunity?
• Are you a student looking for an internship that aligns with 

your educational path?

137th Ottawa Scouts Group is looking for Volunteer Scouters!

Volunteer with us! Start your own adventure!
www.137thottawascouts.com/become-scouter

Help us celebrate!
Thursday, September 22 at the Greenboro Pavilion
Everyone is welcome and we encourage 
everyone to bring friends and relatives!

Please bring a canned good for the Food Bank
A variety of fun activities for youth such as Giant 

Snakes & Ladders, Parachute, Frisbee toss, Ball toss, 
Giant Kerplunk, Bubbles, Chalk drawings, make a 

pinwheel, make a kite and more...

Plus an inflatable “World of Sports” activity!

Date: Thursday, September 22, 2022
Time: 5:00 PM - 8:00 PM
Location: Greenboro Pavilion and Food Bank

14 Tapiola Crescent
Hot dogs, drinks, popcorn and smores!
Tickets $1.00 each (12 tickets for $10)
Proceeds will support 137th Ottawa Scouts!

50th
Anniversary

137th Ottawa Scouts Group
of the

1972 2022

SCOUT GROUP

137 th   O T TAWA

137th O ttawa Scouts  G roup  -   Voyageur Counci l   -   Scouts  Canada
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